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The Honorable David Crum, Chairperson 

House Committee on Health and Human Services 

Statehouse, Room 512-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Crum: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2561 by House Committee on Health and Human Services 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2561 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2561 would allow the Board of Pharmacy to set license and permit expiration dates 

through rules and regulations and includes various technical corrections or adjustments.  This bill 

would take effect upon its publication in the statute book. 

 

Estimated State Fiscal Effect 

 FY 2014 

SGF 

FY 2014 

All Funds 

FY 2015 

SGF 

FY 2015 

All Funds 

Revenue -- -- -- -- 

Expenditure -- -- -- $700 

FTE Pos. -- -- -- -- 

 

 The Board of Pharmacy estimates HB 2561 would increase expenditures from the Pharmacy 

Fee Fund by approximately $700 in FY 2015.  The costs would include those related to payments to 

the Office of Information and Technology Services for database and file structure modifications at 

$70 per hour.  The Board indicates costs associated with modifying the Kansas.gov website for 

online renewals and fees would be negligible.  Any fiscal effect associated with HB 2561 is not 

reflected in The FY 2015 Governor’s Budget Report.  
 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 

 Jon Hummell, 

 Interim Director of the Budget 

cc: Debra Billingsley, Board of Pharmacy  


